THE MUNICIPAL

UNIVERSITY OF WICHITA

WICHITA, KANSAS

May 18, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have more recent information relative to my selective service classification.

According to present regulations, men married before the first draft registration, October 16, 1940, will not be drafted. I was married September 3, 1939. Therefore, for the present, I am not likely to be called into active service.

I hope that this information will be useful to you in consumating arrangements.

With sincere personal regards, I remain,

Cordially yours,

Laurence E. Morehouse

Laurence E. Morehouse